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EuroCommerce is the principal European organisation representing the retail and wholesale sector. It embraces national associations in 28 
countries and 5 million companies, both leading global players such as Carrefour, Ikea, Metro and Tesco, and many small businesses. Retail 
and wholesale is the link between producers and consumers. Over a billion times a day, retailers and wholesalers distribute goods and provide 
an essential service to millions of business and individual customers. The sector generates 1 in 7 jobs, offering a varied career to 26 million 
Europeans, many of them young people. It also supports millions of further jobs throughout the supply chain, from small local suppliers to 
international businesses. EuroCommerce is the recognised European social partner for the retail and wholesale sector.  

 

 

DMA trilogues should result in clear, consistent rules 

across Europe 
 

Ahead of the start this week of trilogues between the European Parliament, Council and Commission on the 

Digital Markets Act (DMA), EuroCommerce Director General Christel Delberghe said:  

“The COVID pandemic has massively accelerated online sales, and platforms can offer traders, including SMEs, 

real benefits, increasing their visibility and access to a wider customer base, providing efficiency and reduced 

transaction costs. We ask co-legislators to ensure that the rules finally adopted are workable, clear for all 

players and do not create unnecessary burdens or costs. In particular, we ask that the DMA reflects fully the 

differences between the various services provided by platforms and avoids fragmentation of the single 

market.”  

In a challenging and rapidly changing environment, retailers and wholesalers need a DMA providing legal 

certainty and incentives to grow and invest in robust omnichannel strategies within a properly functioning 

single market, with clarity for both gatekeeper and emerging platforms. This means maximum 

harmonisation, particularly in the scope of the DMA, and the practices regulated by it, with the European 

Commission as the main enforcer of the new rules to avoid fragmented enforcement undermining the single 

market. 

We support the proposal for the Commission to specify, in a regulatory dialogue with stakeholders, how far 

an obligation applies to a certain platform service, in order to allow rules to be tailored to different types of 

business models. In this context we support the European Parliament proposal to define concepts such as 

‘end user’ and ‘business user’ differently according to the type of core platform, but the definition of active 

end-user for e-commerce marketplaces should be solely linked to a monetary transaction or purchase.  

Finally, we hope that, given the importance of the DMA for multiple stakeholders, the trilogue will be 

conducted in a fully transparent manner, and that any major new changes will be considered carefully for 

their impact on the development of a vibrant and competitive European platform market. 
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